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Notes of the Havering Cyclists Annual General Meeting 2018
 

Venue: The Windmill PH, Upminster Bridge on Monday 14 January 2019
Present: Dave Gould, Jeff Stafford, Nick Butler and Terry Hughes (notes)

Apologies: Bernie Curtis

1 Officers’ Reports
Chair: 
This year we have continued to promote cycling in the borough by working with Havering Council, providing active feedback on consultations for major road schemes and for Havering’s Livable Neighbourhoods plans. Difficulties in storing the cargo bike have limited our ability to provide many information stands this year but we did still lead and support the annual feeder ride to London for Freecycle.
 Treasurer:
Our funds as at 31 December 2018 stood at £432.50 compared with £909.20 on 30 September 2017. Our spend this year has been on a storage shed for our cargo bike.

2
Election of Officers
The four mandatory officers (as defined in the constitution) were nominated and elected as follows:

Chair

Nick Butler – Proposed by Jeff and seconded by Dave
Treasurer
Bernie Curtis – Unchanged.
Co-ordinator 
Terry Hughes -  Proposed by Dave and seconded by Jeff
Secretary
Jeff Stafford - Unchanged
3
Close of AGM and resumption of monthly business
The meeting closed and our normal monthly meeting began. The next AGM is planned for October 2019.
